
Dear Researchers, 

 

We are pleased to present the March 2020 issue of the International Online 

Journal of Educational Sciences (IOJES) to the world of science. We would like to 

emphasize that the IOJES journal continues its publishing life for eleven years and 

brings together high-quality education articles with its readers. The journal has been 

working with a new server, infrastructure and interface since 2020. The transactions 

that take place in electronic environment will provide great ease to both our authors, 

reviewers and readers. We believe that the quality of the articles published in the later 

editions of our journal will gradually increase. In this sense, we thank our authors and 

reviewers. 

 

We would like to thank the scientists who contributed to this issue both as 

authors and reviewers, and share the knowledge.  IOJES journal always welcomes the 

well-structured research reports and the articles based on strong theoretical 

knowledge as well. 

 

 

Editor-in-Chief 


